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Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome to February!  It is hard to believe that we are now in the second half of the school year.  Time is moving by very quickly and 
January seemed like a blur.  A major event for January was report card day on January 29th. We read each student's report card and we are 
very proud of our students' achievements in learning this year.  Congratulations to all students on the terrific report cards and for your effort 
to achieve personal excellence!  Keep up the great work students!  We want to thank our teachers for their excellent work preparing report 
cards for students and parents.  We also want to give a special shout out to our Office Manager Mrs. Heather Painchaud for her exceptional 
work in ensuring report cards were ready for publishing in the MSS Parent Portal. Thank you, Mrs., Painchaud!  

We have an update on the window renovation project.  As you will notice when driving by the school, all classroom's have been updated 
with new windows which look great!  The work is now shifting to the windows of the school's courtyard.  The window project is on schedule 
to be completed by the end of March! 

Thank you to all parents and guardians for continuing to support our school's reopen plans.  We really appreciate the support!  The students 
have been phenomenal this year in adjusting to the reopen plans and we are very proud of them.  We want to give a shout out to our 
amazing caretaking staff led by our Facility Manager Mr. Perkins and his team Mr. Forde, Ms. Campbell, Mr. Francisco, and Mrs. English.  
Thank you for your amazing work this year keeping our school safe for the students, staff, and parents!

At this time, we want to welcome Mrs. Maureen Hanson to the school's main office team.  Mrs. Hanson is taking over the half time office 
secretary position from Mrs. Ostrander who retired in January.  Mrs. Hanson will be working in the office each morning and in the 
afternoons, she will continue her EA duties.  We wish Mrs. Ostrander all the best in her retirement and congratulate Mrs. Hanson in her new 
role at O.M. Irwin. 

To conclude our remarks for the newsletter, we want wish everyone in the O.M. Irwin School community all the best for a great month of 
February! Hoo Haa Ice Rocks!

Warm Regards,
Mrs. Tsougrianis and Mr. Kohlman - O.M. Irwin School Administration Team 

School Administration Team Message



Upcoming Important Dates
February 2 - Grade 8 Immunizations

February 3 - staff meeting

February 12 - Pizza meal day

February 15th - 19th:  Winter Break NO SCHOOL

February 22 - classes resume

February 24 - pink shirt day

March 8th - 12th:  2021-2020 Kindergarten Registration

March 16th & 18th:  Parent-Teacher Conferences

March 22nd:  NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS - In Lieu of 
Parent-Teacher Conferences

April 2 - good friday (no school for students)

April 5 - 9 - easter break (no school for students)

April 12 - classes resume

April 29-30 - Lifetouch kindergarten grad pictures

April 30 - lifetouch spring pictures

May 24 - victoria day (no school for students)

June 24 - awards day / night  (grade 6,7,8)

June 28 - last day of classes

June 29 - report cards published

June 29 - administration day (no school for students)

June 30 - administration day (no school for students)



● If you arrive late to school in the morning and your designated entrance door is locked, 
please come to the front main doors of the school and check in with Mrs. Painchaud and Mrs. 
Hanson.

● If you need to drop something off for a student, please leave it on the cart located just 
outside of the main school doors (please make sure your name is listed).   Call the office at 
306-778-9270 and we will grab it to deliver.

● Please remember to call when your child is absent.  We will not assume your child is staying 
home if they were home sick the day before.  We appreciate your help with this!

● Students are not supposed to be dropped off or picked up in the staff parking lot area.  To 
ensure of your child’s safety, we are asking that you please use George Street for all drop-offs 
and pick-ups.

O.M.Irwin school reminders



Find us on facebook

Please visit our school’s Facebook page for a look 
at all of the exciting things happening in and 
around our school, as well as to stay tuned to 
upcoming events.

https://www.facebook.com/omirwin/

https://www.facebook.com/omirwin/


— 

IN THE COMMUNITY



february spirit day
February 24th is Pink Shirt Day. 

Students are encouraged to wear a pink shirt or a pink item 
that day to send a message of standing up to bullying. 

During the same week, students will also participate in 
classroom activities to learn about bullying and bully 
prevention.



Staff appreciation!
Throughout the week of February 7-13, you can show your gratitude and support! Do you know a 
Chinook staff member who is an Unsung Hero? During the week of February 7-13, post your thank 
you message to them on social media with #ChinookUnsungHeroes and tag Chinook so we can 
share!

The Chinook Board and Senior Administration would like to acknowledge the dedication and 
efforts of our amazing teachers and staff in an incredibly challenging year. During the 
pandemic, they implemented new procedures, taught remote classes, adapted to changing 
COVID-19 guidelines, and so much more. They have done an amazing job creating safe, healthy 
and engaging learning environments for students. Students continue to love going to 
school, thanks to our teachers and staff!

Chinook teachers and staff are truly HEROES --
 thank you all!



Due to COVID-19, there will be no meetings held at O.M. 
Irwin School for the Parenting Study Group or the ADD/ADHD 
Information & Support Group at this time.   If you have any 
questions, please feel free to call Laurie Gaunt at 
306-626-3317.  This number is not long distance in the 
Swift Current area and there is no call display.

Parent study group In motion commotion
It can often be difficult to stay active during the cold months, but 

there are many fun activities to do in the winter such as tobogganing, 
skating, building a snowman, or going for a walk. And what about 

trying Crokicurl? A new, fun activity at Riverdene Park! Also, here are 
some events going on in Swift Current during the month of February 

that may help you stay active and have fun! ➢ Family Fun Week – 
February 15-20 with many free, fun, family activities to participate in 
during the February break such as sleigh rides, skating, swimming, and 
cross-country skiing. Watch for posters coming home soon. ➢ Free 

Swimming on Tuesdays at the Aquatic Centre for ages 14 and under 
from 7:15 to 8:30 pm. Sponsored by the Fraternal Order of Eagles Swift 
Current # 1728 ➢ Free Swimming for all Rec and Family swim times 

at the Aquatic Centre for ages 14 and under. Sponsored by the SC 
Kiwanis. Have fun, stay safe, and be active!



Additional information
Student Contact    

Information
If you have recently moved, changed phone numbers, have 
a new job, please update the school with new contact 
information.  It is crucial the school has current and 
up-to-date numbers in case of an emergency or student 
illness.

Please update the school at 306-778-9270 or email your 
child’s homeroom teacher to be forwarded to the school 
office.

Babysitter Training and Home 
Alone Course

Cypress Advanced First Aid Services – babysitting training 
for boys and girls ages 10 and older, will be held on 
Saturday, febrruary 6th from 9:00 to 4:00 pm at the 
Neufeld Auction Building, 616 Cheadle Street W. Cost $55. 
Registration forms available at the school or call Jan 
Loeppky-Mackay at 306-774-4885 or e-mail: 
cypressafas@gmail.com.  

Please ETRANSFER $55.00 to cypressafas@gmail.com to 
secure a spot.  Spots cannot be held without payment.



          attendance
Please call the school @ 306-778-9270 before 8:30 am 

We listen to our messages! 

Please leave a message if we are unable to answer the phone! 

Students must stay home if they are sick (even if symptoms resemble a 
mild cold) or if anyone living in the home has tested positive for 

Covid-19. If a student is sick at school we will call parents and require 
parents to pick the student up. Once you arrive, please call the office, 
and a staff member will bring your child to the front of the school.

More details are available in the Safe Schools Plan Parent Package:                      
Safe Schools Plan

http://www.chinooksd.ca/Documents/Safe%20Schools%20Plan%20Parent%20package.pdf


Kindergarten registration
 This year, all Chinook schools will be registering new 
Kindergarten students online or by email.   The Chinook 
School Division is very excited to welcome new Kindergarten 
students and their families for the upcoming 2021-2022 school 
year.
● Kindergarten eligibility is age 5 by December 31, 2021 
● Please provide proof of your child's date of birth (Birth 

Certificate) and Saskatchewan Health Card
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school 
at 306-778-9270 or email Irwin_school@chinooksd.ca.
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